
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*You still have time to support our SMSA Athletes and 
Performing Arts Students!* Click Here! 
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Dear Parents, 

This note is to inform you about upcoming SEE (Safeguarding 
Environment Education) Training Sessions. This training is 
required to volunteer at any SMSA function/event, such as field 
trips or helping out in the classroom.  The next training sessions 
closest to/in Fond du Lac are: 

Wednesday, September 13th 

6:30 PM – 9:30 PM 

Safe Environment Education – Shepherd of the Hills, Eden 

Shepherd of the Hills W1562 County Road B  

School Cafeteria 

Eden, WI 53019 

OR 

Wednesday, September 27th  

6:15 PM - 9:15 PM 

Safe Environment Education – Holy Family, Fond du Lac 
Sacred Heart Church 200 S. Peters Avenue 

Fond du Lac, WI 54935 

 

*There are other dates and times available throughout the 
month of September at different locations.  

To see the complete list, please visit www.archmil.org website: 
Offices & Services tab, scroll down, on left side, find 
Safeguarding All of Gods Family, then right side - Events for a 
complete list of SEE training.   

Link: 
http://www.archmil.org/offices/safeguarding/Safeguarding-
Events.htm  

 

http://www.hffdl.org/
http://www.sothparish.org/
http://www.archmil.org/ArchdioceseEvents/Safe-Environment-Education---Shepherd-of-the-Hills-Eden-3.htm?returnURL=%2foffices%2fsafeguarding%2fSafeguarding-Events.htm%3fDate%3d2015-9-1%26DateRange%3dmonth%26Keyword%3d%26Classifications%3d!&Date=2015-09-16T18:30
http://www.archmil.org/offices/safeguarding/Safeguarding-Events.htm
http://www.archmil.org/offices/safeguarding/Safeguarding-Events.htm
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Note the calendar!  Cancellation of tomorrow’s all school Mass. 
An All System Mass is scheduled for Friday, September 29th, 2017. 

 

**Note also that Daily Announcements are under the Student Tab on our Web Page for High 
School and Middle School.** 

Welcome Back Spaghetti Dinner! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Looking Ahead: 
 

Link to Updated Academic Calendar! 
(Note the change in times in the bottom right of the calendar.) 

System News 

http://www.smsacademy.org/2017-2018_Acad__Calendar_3_15_17_appved_9-5-17_-3.pdf
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NEW System Wide Volunteer Program! 
 
 
 
NEW System Wide Volunteer Program 
SMSA has a new volunteer program for the 2017-2018 academic year. This 
program requests every family to volunteer a minimum of four (4) hours each 
year. Please click here for volunteer opportunities.  
If you have any questions or suggestions for volunteer activities, please contact 
Jenny Baker at jbaker@smsacademy.org 
Thank you in advance for supporting SMSA! 

 
Update from the School Nurse, Katie Hellmer! 

 
There are NEW forms required for medications (prescription and non-prescription), 

asthma action plans and food allergy plans from the Archdiocese of Milwaukee.   Also, New 
This Year: I am requesting a health history form to be completed by parents for all P3-12 grade 
students.  They can be sent back with your child and given to their homeroom teacher. I am 
looking forward to working together with you during this upcoming school year.  You can 
reach me at khellmer@smsacademy.org or 920-322-3206.  

 
Click Here 

 
 

 
 

Click Here 

September 2017 
 

Date Time Event Location 
Sep 8, 2017 - Fri 08:45 AM - 10:00 AM Cancelled: SMSA All-System Mass 

@ HF 

  

Sep 11, 2017 - Mon 07:00 PM JLBC Registration Meeting Baker Gymnasium 
Sep 12, 2017 - Tue 

 
Grades 6-12 Picture Day   

Sep 13, 2017 - Wed 06:30 AM - 09:30 PM SEE Training Shepherd of the Hills - 
Eden  

06:00 PM - 08:00 PM HS Back to School Night   
Sep 19, 2017 - Tue 

 
Grades Preschool-5 Pictures    

Looking ahead on the Calendar:  Weekly System 
Events Calendar 

http://signup.com/go/mUCaoiG
mailto:jbaker@smsacademy.org
mailto:khellmer@smsacademy.org
javascript:event_view179486(2067539);
javascript:event_view179486(2067539);
javascript:event_view179486(2067626);
javascript:event_view179486(2067556);
javascript:event_view179486(2067663);
http://view.diswebsites.com/getmap.cfm?shipcity=Eden&shipzip=53019&shipstate=WI&shipaddr=W1562%20County%20Road%20B&shipcountry=
http://view.diswebsites.com/getmap.cfm?shipcity=Eden&shipzip=53019&shipstate=WI&shipaddr=W1562%20County%20Road%20B&shipcountry=
javascript:event_view179486(2067567);
javascript:event_view179486(2067557);


P a g e  | 4 
 
Sep 20, 2017 - Wed 

 
Grades Preschool-5 Pictures     

05:00 PM - 07:30 PM Welcome Back Spaghetti Dinner Holy Family Church   
05:30 PM PPA Meeting   

Sep 21, 2017 - Thu 
 

Men of the Ledge Event   
Sep 22, 2017 - Fri 08:00 AM - 03:30 PM Freshmen Retreat    
Sep 27, 2017 - Wed 06:15 PM - 09:15 PM SEE Training Sacred Heart  

Sep 29, 2017 - Fri 
 

SMSA Athletic Hall of Fame 
Induction 

Knights of Columbus 
 

08:45 AM - 09:45 AM SMSA All-System Mass @ HF   
Sep 30, 2017 - Sat 

 
Homecoming    

 

 

For the Athletics Calendar please visit the URL below: 

http://www.wisconsinflywayconference.org/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=201&school_id=10 

 
Click Here 

 

Parking Information 

After tomorrow, students with signed agreements can pick up their parking lot decals in the office of Carol 
Ellestad. 

Messages 

Greetings, 

     We were thrilled to see the students in the building to begin a new year on Tuesday! Fr. John, Mr. Smith, 
Mr. Hechimovich and I spent time with each class to explain the school’s expectations in light of the school’s 
mission. The handbook was shared with all students in the afternoon, and we emphasized the need for them 
to know the rules for which they are accountable. The teachers spent about 30 minutes with each of their 
classes, using the first day to talk about classroom expectations and procedures.  
     The first mixer-dance is this Saturday! See below for details. I am looking forward to seeing the students in 
this environment. 
 
     In Christ, 

     Dr. Shively 

“Changes in Life on the Ledge” by Kasey Smith, 6-12 Director of Student Life 

     SMSA high school students should be noticing some changes in their daily life on the Ledge!!  Returning this 
year is the daily morning homeroom.  The morning homeroom is 5 minutes and includes announcements via 
the website, our new system wide prayer and the pledge of allegiance at 8:02.  If you happen to be in the 
building at this time, please observe and take a moment to join us in prayer and pledge!!  

Informational Updates – High School News 

javascript:event_view179486(2067558);
javascript:event_view179486(2067514);
http://view.diswebsites.com/getmap.cfm?shipcity=Fond%20du%20Lac&shipzip=54937&shipstate=WI&shipaddr=271%20Fourth%20St%20Way&shipcountry=US
javascript:event_view179486(2067617);
javascript:event_view179486(2067559);
javascript:event_view179486(2067665);
javascript:event_view179486(2067664);
http://view.diswebsites.com/getmap.cfm?shipcity=Fond%20du%20Lac&shipzip=54935&shipstate=WI&shipaddr=232%20S%20Peters%20Ave&shipcountry=US
javascript:event_view179486(2067566);
javascript:event_view179486(2067566);
javascript:event_view179486(2067628);
javascript:event_view179486(2067439);
http://www.wisconsinflywayconference.org/g5-bin/client.cgi?G5genie=201&school_id=10
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     Beginning next Friday, we are instituting an Advisement Period, which will be a time for homeroom 
teachers to discuss topics that are relevant to the students and spend time on class projects, academic help 
and camaraderie.  

     We have also added a nutritional break after 2nd period for grades 9-12.  The students may bring their own 
snack or purchase snacks from our kitchen services or vending machines.  The food and drink must be 
consumed in the cafeteria, as only water in clear plastic containers or gum may be consumed anywhere else in 
the building.   

     Lastly, we have revamped club meeting times.  On Wednesday mornings, the 9-12 students no longer have 
musical groups meeting in order to use this time for monthly NHS (National Honor Society) meetings, as well 
as any club that chooses to claim the Wednesday morning spot.  Clubs will also be holding meetings after 
school prior to the start times of athletic practices, which are not permitted to begin earlier than 3:45.  The 
club moderators are placing these meeting times on a new "High School Activities" Google Calendar that will 
be shared with students so that they have 24/7 access and an ability to set reminders for themselves.   

 

High School Mixer 
 

Saturday September 9 

Time - 7:30 p.m. - 10:30 p.m. 

In the Cafeteria 

Cost - $5 

Only open to SMSAHS students 

 

Music Department Trip to Ireland 

 

Meeting: Wednesday, September 13th 
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Time: 5:15-5:45pm 

Location: HS Music Room 

All parents sending their son/daughter to Ireland should attend this meeting! 

 

 

Auditions! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Picture Day Reminder! 
Student pictures will be taken on Tuesday, September 12th for students in 
Grades 6 – 12. 
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Click Here 

 

 
 

Picture Day Reminder! 
Student pictures will be taken on Tuesday, September 12th for students in 
Grades 6 – 12. 

 

 

Click Here 

 
 

 

 

Welcome Back!   
 
 I love seeing all the smiling faces around the SMSA campus.  The last couple of days I visited different 
classrooms and welcomed all the students back.  I love them all!  A couple reminders as the school year kicks 
into full gear.  Please remember to pull all the way forward using the whole “kiss and drop” zone in the 
morning.  It’s important to use the west side of the zone to improve the traffic flow.  When walking through 
the lot, please use the crosswalk or the sidewalk space.  Students may arrive at school by 7:35 a.m. without 
using before school care.  Please have them go to the playground and wait in the appropriate line.  We will 
have a supervisor outside until 7:45 a.m.  After 7:45 a.m., students may enter the building through the South 
hall doors or the playground doors.   
 
Thank you for all your help during morning arrival and for helping to keep SMSA safe.   
 
God Bless, 
Steve Kelnhofer 
 

Picture Day Reminder! 
Student pictures will be taken on Tuesday, September 19th and Wednesday, 
September 20th. 

 
Click Here 

 
 

Elementary News (P3 – Grade 5) 

Middle School News 

Childcare News 
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Child Care Job Opening  
Part Time:   St. Mary's Springs Academy is seeking individuals who desire an opportunity to 
work in a supervisory role with children 4 years old through 8th grade. Applicants must be 
flexible, willing to work as team members, to collaborate with colleagues, and they must 
complete the Safe Environment Education training.  
 
A part-time (17.50 hrs.) position requires availablility from 2:30 p.m.-6 p.m. (Mon.-Fri.) most 
days. Qualified candidates should send a letter of interest, resume and completed application 
(http://www.smsacademy.org/jobs.cfm) to: SMSA, Attn: Steve Kelnhofer, 255 County Road K, 
Fond du Lac, WI 54937 or to cwiza@smsacademy.org.  
 
 

 
 
 

Click Here 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Saint Teresa of Calcutta’s Story 
 
“Mother Teresa of Calcutta, the tiny woman recognized throughout the 
world for her work among the poorest of the poor, was beatified 
October 19, 2003. Among those present were hundreds of Missionaries 
of Charity, the order she founded in 1950, as a diocesan religious 
community. Today the congregation also includes contemplative sisters 
and brothers and an order of priests. 
 
Born to Albanian parents in what is now Skopje, Macedonia, Gonxha 
(Agnes) Bojaxhiu was the youngest of the three children who survived. 
For a time, the family lived comfortably, and her father’s construction business thrived. But life changed 
overnight following his unexpected death. 
 

https://www.franciscanmedia.org/saint-teresa-of-calcutta/ 

August 26, 1910 – September 5, 1997 

Scrip:  http://www.smsacademy.org/scrip.cfm 

Campus Ministry 

http://www.smsacademy.org/jobs.cfm
mailto:cwiza@smsacademy.org
http://info.franciscanmedia.org/mother-teresa
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During her years in public school, Agnes participated in a Catholic sodality and showed a strong interest in the 
foreign missions. At age 18, she entered the Loreto Sisters of Dublin. It was 1928 when she said goodbye to 
her mother for the final time and made her way to a new land and a new life. The following year she was sent 
to the Loreto novitiate in Darjeeling, India. There she chose the name Teresa and prepared for a life of service. 
She was assigned to a high school for girls in Calcutta, where she taught history and geography to the 
daughters of the wealthy. But she could not escape the realities around her—the poverty, the suffering, the 
overwhelming numbers of destitute people. 
 
In 1946, while riding a train to Darjeeling to make a retreat, Sister Teresa heard what she later explained as “a 
call within a call. The message was clear. I was to leave the convent and help the poor while living among 
them.” She also heard a call to give up her life with the Sisters of Loreto and instead, to ‘follow Christ into the 
slums to serve him among the poorest of the poor.’ 
 
After receiving permission to leave Loreto, establish a new religious community, and undertake her new work, 
Sister Teresa took a nursing course for several months. She returned to Calcutta, where she lived in the slums 
and opened a school for poor children. Dressed in a white sari and sandals–the ordinary dress of an Indian 
woman–she soon began getting to know her neighbors—especially the poor and sick—and getting to know 
their needs through visits. 
 
The work was exhausting, but she was not alone for long. Volunteers who came to join her in the work, some 
of them former students, became the core of the Missionaries of Charity. Others helped by donating food, 
clothing, supplies, and the use of buildings. In 1952, the city of Calcutta gave Mother Teresa a former hostel, 
which became a home for the dying and the destitute. As the order expanded, services were also offered to 
orphans, abandoned children, alcoholics, the aging, and street people. 
 
For the next four decades, Mother Teresa worked tirelessly on behalf of the poor. Her love knew no bounds. 
Nor did her energy, as she crisscrossed the globe pleading for support and inviting others to see the face of 
Jesus in the poorest of the poor. In 1979, she was awarded the Nobel Peace Prize. On September 5, 1997, God 
called her home. Blessed Teresa was canonized by Pope Francis on September 4, 2016. 

 
Reflection 
Mother Teresa’s beatification, just over six years after her death, was part of an expedited process put into 
effect by Pope John Paul II. Like so many others around the world, he found her love for the Eucharist, for 
prayer, and for the poor a model for all to emulate.” 
 

 
Click Here 

 

 

 

Mark your Calendars! 

 

Fond du Lac Area YSCREEN 

Counseling Department  



P a g e  | 10 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Highlights 

The Counseling Office has a received a scholarship from the Horatio Alger Association available to a full-time 
senior in the United States who can demonstrate critical financial need, be involved in co-curricular and 
community service activities, and have a minimum GPA of 2.0.  Application deadline is October 25th.  To learn 
more and apply, visit scholars.horatioalger.org. 

Do you have a student interested in a Service Academy Nomination?  Interested high school students, 
teachers and parents are invited to meet representatives from the U. S. Air Force Academy, the U. S. Coast 
Guard Academy, the U. S. Merchant Marine Academy, the U. S. Military Academy and the U. S. Naval 
Academy.  Academy Day 2017 is being held Sunday, September 17th from 10:00 am-12:30 pm at the 
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Experimental Aircraft Association, the EAA Aviation Center in Oshkosh, WI.  For more information please 
contact your guidance counselor, Senator Johnson at 920-230-7250 or Senator Baldwin at 608-264-5338. 

The school counselor will be taking the junior class to the Wisconsin Education Fair on Friday, October 6th at 
Marian University.  As many as 100 colleges, universities, technical colleges and the military will be available to 
provide information and answer questions about their schools and programs.  Parents, be watching for a 
permission slip coming home with your student.  

Upcoming ACT test dates are October 28th, December 9th, 2017 and February 10th, April 14th, June 9th and July 
14th, 2018.  Register at act.org.  

UW-Fond du Lac is offering an ACT Strategies Prep Course on 3 Saturdays:  October 28th, November 4th and 
11th from 8:00-Noon.  The cost is $119 per session.  This will be completed in time for the December 9th ACT 
testing date. 

UW-Oshkosh is offering an ACT Test Prep course on Saturday mornings, Oct. 14th-Nov. 18th or Jan. 6th-Feb. 
10th, 2018 from 9 a.m.-Noon.  The cost is $200.  You may register and find out more information at 
uwosh.edu/go/actprep or call (920) 424-1129. 

A representative from Marquette University will be in the Counseling Office on Thursday, September 21st 
during 2nd hour.  Anyone wanting to learn more about Marquette University should bring their planner to the 
Counseling Office to have it signed for this event. 

 

Click Here 

 

 

 
 

JLBC Registration 
 

Note the  
 Announcement; 
 Registration form; 
 Uniform form; 
 Release, Waiver of Liability. 

SMSA Community Corner 
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“The Parents For the Performing Arts” or PPA Meeting will be held the THIRD 

WEDNESDAY of each month at 5:30pm in the cafeteria.  All parents are welcome! 
 
“The Athletic Booster Club” or ABC meetings will be held the SECOND WEDNESDAY of 

each month at 6:00pm in the cafeteria.   
  
The ABC is looking for new parents to regularly attend monthly meetings. The majority of our 

officers have students who are Seniors and Juniors, which means these parents are reaching the end 
of their service.  Get involved now to help ensure that ABC can support student athletics this year and 
into the future. You can make a big difference in the lives of our school community! 

 
The ABC officers for 2017-2018 school year are:  President - Jim Sutton, Vice President - 

Carrie Wiza, Secretary - Bonnie Hermany, Treasurer - Dan Hintze, Trustees - Chris Holmes, Jennifer 
Lucas, Kelly Mueller and Jean Hintze. 
 

Thanks for your support of the NFL Raffle cards.  Partial proceeds from this new program go 
directly to support your ABC and PPA clubs. 

 
“The Friends of the Ledgers” is a great way to support our Booster Clubs. Please 

see the attached annual ABC/PPA appeal below.  Please consider donating to these worthy 
groups.  

 
"Your support is needed for our student athletes and performing arts 

participants!  Thank you for your generous consideration!" 
 

 

Booster Clubs 
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  Click Here 
  

 

 Girl Scout Registration 

Registration information on the next page 

Upcoming Community Events 



P a g e  | 20 
 

 

Click Here 
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Help Children Pray and Follow Sunday Mass 

Contact Sabina Carter at Holy Family (scarter@hffdl.org) to have a subscription delivered to your child 
each month at Springs for only $10. 

The ideal spiritual guide for your children, perfectly adapted to their lives: 

 
MagnifiKid is for children between the ages of 6 and 12. 

Subscribers receive the issues on a monthly basis. In each month's packet, children will find a booklet 
of sixteen color pages for each Sunday, and also special issues for the major feast days (Christmas, 
Ash Wednesday, Holy Week, Ascension, Assumption, All Saints Day). 

Becoming Catholic 

Do you ever ask yourself… 
What am I looking for in life? 
What is the meaning of my life? 
How can I be a better person? 
What can I do about the loneliness I feel? 
How can I come to know God’s love? 
How can I know the right path God has in store for me? 
 
If you are asking these questions, or questions like them, the Catholic way of life awaits you. For centuries 
people have turned to the Church to find the answer to the deepest and hardest questions of everyday life. 
Are you interested in finding out more about how to become a Catholic? 

Please call Sabina Carter if you have questions or would like further information, at 920-921-0580, email 
scarter@hffdl.org or check out our website: http://www.hffdl.org/becom_catholic/ 

 

Click Here 

 

Holy Family Event – Mark your Calendars! 

mailto:scarter@hffdl.org
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